
 
July13, 2020 

 

The Rich Township Board met at the Township Hall. The meeting was called to order by 

Supervisor Scheuer at 7 pm. We recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Members Present:  Curell, Harvey, Mohr, Running, Scheuer. Members Absent: None 

Visitors: Keith & Marianne Fleckenstein, Nathan Hagar, Mark Jaruzel entered at 7:25. 

Motion by Curell, supported by Harvey to approve the agenda. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Mohr, supported by Scheuer to accept into record the minutes of the June 

meeting as drafted. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Scheuer, supported by Running to accept into record the Treasurers’ Report as 

presented. MOTION CARRIED. There was a question about a $500 amount on the Profit & 

Loss Cemetery Fund report. Curell or Running will check to see what that was. 

 Motion by Curell, supported by Harvey to pay the monthly bills as follows: from the 

General Fund, $16,625.88 with checks numbered 13292 through 13305, from the Cemetery 

Fund, $1358.83 with checks numbered 1133 through 1135, and from the Mosquito Fund, 

$15,500.00 with check number 1074. MOTION CARRIED. 

 The roadside mowing is almost done. We would like to do a double pass next year. 

 There was discussion about the pavilion-Scheuer is not receiving timely responses to his 

inquiries. He received a text message with a price of $19,000. 

 There was much discussion about a new assessor. Nathan Hager was here to talk with us 

about this. The board asked many questions. Hager will bring us a contract next month for 

consideration. Discussion was favorable.  

 The Rich Twp July Board of Review Meeting will be held on Wed, July 22, at 8:30 am.  

 Work has begun on the Barnes Rd bridge. 

 The Election Commission will meet immediately following this meeting. The purpose of 

this meeting is to appoint election workers for the August primary, to set their salaries, and to 

appoint the Receiving Board. 

 We discussed Mrs. Pat LaBairs’ request to plant a tree at the cemetery to replace one that 

died. She will be allowed to do this with Steve’s approval. 

 There were 2 zoning permits issued since the last meeting: 1. Jeffrey McMillan 2385 

Barnes Rd 20x16 Addition to existing home  2. Eileen Purdy 193 E Barnes Rd  20x20 addition to 

existing home. 

 Motion by Curell, supported by Harvey to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm. 

 

 

_______________________________  ______________________________ 

Pamela Running, Clerk    David Scheuer, Supervisor 

 

  
 


